

29 November 2018

Megan Pledger fyi-requests-9051-53f6745d@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Ms Pledger

Official Information Act Request

Thank you for your request of 14 November 2018 under the Official Information Act 1982, seeking the following information:

Can I have a three-way crosstab of the number of entries and outcome/results for the three level 1 external maths standards for 2017,

91028

Investigate relationships between tables, equations and graphs

91031

Apply geometric reasoning in solving problems

91037

Demonstrate understanding of chance and data

for all students entered for any one of those standards.

The outcomes I am interested are

Not Entered (NE),

Entered - did not receive exam (e.g sick or otherwise absent from exam room), (EDNR)

Entered - received exam but did not submit exam (e.g. decided not to do it after looking at it), (ER)

Not Achieved, (NA)

Achieved, (A)

Merit, (M)

Excellent, (E).

The results can be in list form e.g.

| count | J | 91028 Result | , | 91031 Result | f , | 91037 Result |
|-------|---|--------------|---|--------------|-----|--------------|
| 71 | , | NE | , | EDNR | , | E |
| 82 | , | Α | , | NE | , | E |
| 7 | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |
| 100 | , | E | , | E | , | E |

Can you provide the data in an excel document or as a comma separated file (*.CSV).

I have attached an excel spreadsheet with the information covering your request. Please note that final student entries for externally-assessed standards are due in to NZQA from schools on 1 September each year. Students do make choices post this date whether or not to sit the examination for a particular standard, hence the number of those entered who did not attempt the examination.

As part of the commitment to open and transparent government, NZQA is proactively releasing responses to Official Information Act requests which are of public interest. NZQA will be publishing its response to your request on its website in December 2018. Your name and contact details will be removed before publication.

If you require further assistance or believe we have misinterpreted your request, please contact Elizabeth Templeton in the Office of the Chief Executive, email elizabeth.templeton@nzqa.govt.nz or telephone (04) 463 3339.

If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right, under section 28(3) of the Official Information Act 1982, to lodge a complaint with the Office of the Ombudsmen at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 502 602.

Yours sincerely

Karen Poutasi (Dr) Chief Executive